
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

An Open and Affirming Congregation of the  
United Church of Christ  

Our Mission Statement:  

“EMPOWERED BY GOD’S GRACE, WE WELCOME ALL, LOVE ALL,  

AND SEEK JUSTICE FOR ALL. UNITED IN SPIRIT, THE JOURNEY MAKES US ONE.” 

261 COLUMBIA STREET, PEACE DALE, RI     PHONE 401-789-7313     WEB PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG      EMAIL OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG  
 

 

E-Light Newsletter 

January 24, 2019 
 

Welcome visitors and friends! Greetings from Peace Dale Congregational Church!  All are welcome to participate in the events 

and projects mentioned in this newsletter. Please feel free to contact the church office with any questions or for more information. 

If you attend our worship services, we want you to feel welcome. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to ask anyone you 

meet — the ushers who greet you, the other people in the pews, or the staff. Welcome to our community!  

Heaven’s Grocery Store 

~ a poem with love ~ 

As I was walking down life's highway many years ago, I came upon a sign that read Heaven’s Grocery Store.  

When I got a little closer the doors swung open wide and when I came to myself I was standing 

inside. I saw a host of angels. They were standing everywhere. One handed me a basket and 

said, "My child shop with care. Everything a human needed was in that grocery store and what 

you could not carry you could always come back for more. “  

First, I got some Patience. Love was in that same row.  

Further down Understanding, you need that everywhere you go.  

I got a box or two of Wisdom and Faith a bag or two.  

And Charity of course I would need some of that too.  

I couldn't miss the Holy Ghost. It was all over the place.  

And then some Strength and Courage to help me run this race.  

My basket was getting full but I remembered I needed Grace.  

And then I chose Salvation for Salvation was for free I tried to get enough of that to do for you and me.  

Then I started to the counter to pay my grocery bill, for I thought I had everything to do the Masters will. As I 

went up the aisle I saw Prayer and put that in, for I knew when I stepped outside I would surely run into sin.  

Peace and Joy were plentiful, the last things on the shelf.  

Song and Praise were hanging near so I just helped myself.  

Then I said to the angel "Now how much do I owe?" He smiled and said “Just take them everywhere you go."  

Again I asked "Really now, How much do I owe?" "My child" he said, "God paid your bill a long, long time 

ago."  

~ Author unknown   

mailto:peacedalechurch.org
mailto:office@peacedalechurch.org
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THE HOMELESSNESS AWARENESS 

SLEEPOUT  
IS SCHEDULED TO TAKE PLACE  

NEXT FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 1, AND  

WE NEED YOU!  
Please contact Nick Pendola 

(chschool@peacedalechurch.org) 

if you can give an hour or two, or all night, for 
the Sleepout? We need more chaperones. 

It will start at 4 PM and end at 9 AM the next 
day.  The group would appreciate donations of 

food and wood, and people are more than 
welcome to visit! 

 
RI UCC YOUTH EVENT 

Sliding with Faith! (6th-12th grade) 

Feb. 10, 12:30 PM to 4:00 PM 

Peace Dale Congregational Church 

Join in the faith and fun, gathering FIRST at Peace 

Dale Church for a faith filled program and then 

traveling over to Yawgoo Valley for tubing. 

Limited tickets. Register by Feb. 3. 

To sign up for the RI UCC weekly newsletter, 

visit this internet address: https://macucc-

email.brtapp.com/subscribe 

 

Music Notes   

The Handbell Choir will play Sunday, November 

19th at the traditional service. 

I'm back . . .  
Well, I never really left! Since my replacement has not 
yet been found, I have agreed to stay at the helm of the 
handbell choir until at least the end of February! 
I look forward to continuing my ministry of music at 
PDCC with the bells this winter.  
Please note: if I leave before the end of the service, it's 
because I have to pick up my younger daughter at her 
confirmation class in North Kingstown. It gets out at 
12:10. 
See you on Sunday the 27th! 
Sue Hoaglund 

We would like to thank all those who help bring everything 
together for our worship services. 
This week’s volunteers are listed 
below. There are many others (e.g., 
Mary Louise McMillan!) who do so 
much behind the scenes, and we 
thank them as well! 

9 AM: Deacon on Call – Martha Beazley; Communion - Martha 
Beazley, Velena Foster, Taylor Hurley; Ushers – Sylvia Blanda, 
Wally Young, Linda Tucker, Velena Foster); Reader – Renee 
Lamontagne; Offering – Darryl Keith, Kim Salisbury-Keith; 
Property Management – Earl Clarke (open), David Parkinson 
(close); Hospitality – Steve Stabile, Jane Corbishley; AV – 
James McMonigle; Scrip – David Parkinson, Deb Shaw; Clock 
– Lee Jeans 

11 AM:  Special thanks to this week’s volunteers:  Deacon on 
Call – Martha Beazley; Ushers – Tom McMillan, David 
Worthen, Nathan Wheeler; Reader – David Worthen; Offering 
– Ed Holt, Tom & Meg Kolodziej; Property Management – Earl 
Clarke (open), David Parkinson (close); Hospitality – Sarah 
Algie, Tom McMillan; AV – James McMonigle; Scrip – David 
Parkinson, Deb Shaw; Clock – Lee Jeans 

And a very special thanks to Ed Holt and Meg Kolodziej for 
printing our bulletins and newsletters each week (and all the 
other countless things they do to help our church!). 

January Mission of the Month: 
CANE Day Care Center and the  

Adult Day Services Center 
The January Missions offering will be shared with the 
CANE Day Care center and the Adult Day Services 
Center, both located in Wakefield.  

Cane Day Care: A private, nonprofit, educational 
preschool center in Wakefield that accepts children 
from 6 weeks to 5 years old. The center offers Infants, 
Toddler, Preschool, and Prekindergarten programs and 
is open from 7:30 AM to 5:30 PM, Mondays through 
Fridays. The school can accommodate up to 42 students. 
%ÓÔÁÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÉÎ ρωφπȭÓȢ  

Adult Day Services Center: Primarily useful when an 
older adult needs some care but does not need to be in a 
nursing home. The center provides respite for families, 
and needed friends, fun, and socialization for patients. 
Nutritious meals and specialized therapies are available. 
Established in 1989.  

Did you know you can donate to PDCC using your PayPal 

account? Go to peacedalechurch.org and click on "giving".   

Offering envelopes for 2019 are available in the church 

hallway. If you do not find envelopes with your name, please 

enter your info on the signup sheet located with the envelopes.   

Altar Flowers  
This weekôs altar flowers are given to the glory 
of God and in loving memory of Bob & Beverly 
Blackerby and Charles & Pauline Clark by Sue 
& Jim Blackerby.  

 

mailto:chschool@peacedalechurch.org
https://macucc-email.brtapp.com/!y9KMJHC9X2XgazOC-h67ekopopKmNZ2ZxA0ey2HYa-y3tph35vvUuOQWcHMuatxPWeEhc5FnKI4AQlZv3jqUzw
https://macucc-email.brtapp.com/subscribe
https://macucc-email.brtapp.com/subscribe
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February 10, 2019 

The 161th Annual Meeting of the Peace Dale 
Congregational Church of the United Church of Christ 
will be held in Fellowship Hall on Sunday February 10, 
2019, following the one 10 AM worship service to: 
¶ Hear official reports; 
¶ Elect officers; 
¶ Adopt 2019 budget; 
¶ Vote on bylaw recommendations as presented; 
¶ Conduct any other business that is proper to bring 

before the meeting. 
A potluck brunch will take place immediately following 
service.  Please bring a dish to pass. 

Angel Program 
This new volunteer ministry is an 
opportunity to assist in the church office. 
As our congregation grows our 
administrative assistant’s responsibilities 

continue to increase. The duties for this ministry will 
include answering the phone, opening the door, greeting 
visitors, directing calls, and various other small jobs. 
Computers skills are a plus but not necessary. If you think 
this is the ministry for you, please watch for a date for an 
informational meeting to come soon. Please contact Carol 
Edwards (apleqay@cox.net) with any questions.   

Book Club to Discuss The Hate U Give  
Monday, February 25 (NEW DATE) 

7 PM in the Community Room 

The Hate U Give is an award-winning novel 

by Angie Thomas, that follows a protagonist 

drawn to activism after she witnesses the 

police shooting of her unarmed friend. The 

Hate U Give opened at number one on The 

New York Times young adult best-seller list. It 

is Thomas' debut novel. 

Grief & Loss Support Group 

PDCC’s new Grief and Loss Support Group, which is 
facilitated by Minister Cheryl von Ehrenkrook, met for the 

first time this week.  This group offers a non-judgmental 
place to share feelings and experiences and to learn coping 

skills. If you are dealing with grief and loss for any reason, 
be it death/ill health of a loved one, loss of a job, loss of a 

relationship, or other significant loss or change in life 
circumstances, you are invited to join.  The next meeting 
is scheduled for Tuesday, February 12, at 2 pm. in 

Hoxie Lounge.  If have any questions, please contact 
Cheryl (pastorcherylvone@gmail.com 401-500-1176). 

 

3 C’s” - Church, Climate, Community 
Jan. 14, 28, and Feb 11 (6:30-8:00 p.m.) 

Peace Dale Congregational Church will be holding a 
ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȟ Υ #ȭÓ ɉ#ÈÕÒÃÈȟ #ÌÉÍÁÔÅȟ 
#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙɊȟ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÅÄ ÂÙ 5## -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒȭÓ ɉ$ÒȢ *ÉÍ !ÎÔÁÌɊ ÂÏÏË 
ÔÉÔÌÅÄ Ȱ#ÌÉÍÁÔÅ #ÈÕÒÃÈȟ Climate World: How People of Faith 
-ÕÓÔ 7ÏÒË ÆÏÒ #ÈÁÎÇÅȱȢ 

Workshop 1 explained the reason why Climate Change is the 
greatest intergenerational humanitarian moral and ethical 
crisis of our time? So what is Climate Change today? 

Workshop 2 will take place on Monday, Jan. 28 (6:30-8:00 
ÐȢÍȢɊ Ȱ7ÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÈÁÐÐÅÎÉÎÇ ÎÏ× ÔÏ ÌÉÍÉÔ ÔÈÅ ÈÕÍÁÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎ 
ÆÁÌÌÏÕÔȩȱ 

Are you tired about hearing the rhetoric about climate 
change and not knowing what it is really all about? 

· What Causes Global Warming (Christine Muller) 

· What the Geological Impacts Are (Don Hermes) 

· Understanding the Holistic Approach (Christine Muller) 

· Introduction of Some Practical Solutions (Don Hermes) 

The third Workshop on Monday, Feb. 11 will concentrate on 
Ȱ7ÈÁÔ ÁÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÔÁËÅÎ ÂÙ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÆÁÉÔÈȱȢ 

People of all backgrounds are invited to join the discussions. 

Hospitality News 

Every Sunday, after each service, our Hospitality 
Committee provides a welcoming 
time for Fellowship. All are invited 
to enjoy coffee, donuts, juice and the 
goodies we provide. Everyone is 
encouraged to mingle, talk, laugh, 
meet and greet each other. Please 
remember to extend this invitation to 

those who are new to our worship. Help us welcome our 
visitors with true hospitality: a smile …. kind words … 
and food. 

While you are in such a cheerful state of mind during 
Fellowship, please take note of the small “Donation 
Basket” that sits on the table. Donated money helps pay 
for the coffee, juice, sugar, paper goods, etc. We thank 
you for your generosity. 

Bess Eaton Coffee Shop continues to provide weekly 
donuts for Hospitality and also during the week for the 
shelter. Please stop in for a sandwich, cup of soup or 
donut remembering to thank Mary, the proprietor, for her 
very generous donations to us. 

Let us know if you would like to share the news of a 
“Special Event” with a cake marking the occasion, be it 
birthday, anniversary, graduation, whatever. Just let us 
know when you would like to bring your special treat and 
we will do the rest. 

A special thank you to all who help make our Fellowship 
hours a true extension of our Sunday worship. 

Linda Jeans, Darlene Hermes, Co-Chairs  

Our Coffee & Conversation group meets every Friday, 
beginning conversations around 9:30 AM in the kitchen 
followed by videos and discussion in Hoxie Lounge at 10. 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Angie_Thomas
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_New_York_Times
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_New_York_Times
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Debut_novel
mailto:pastorcherylvone@gmail.com
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Talk/discussion presented by 

SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE:   
PEACE DALE CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  

IMMIGRATION & THE RULE OF LAW  
                      Speaker: Anthony Collins, President,  

                                 Collins & Martin, Wethersfield CT 

J.D. California Western School of Law 
1991, San Diego CA  

B.A. University of Colorado, Boulder 
CO  

Member of American Immigration 
Lawyers Association (Formerly Chair – 
CT Chapter of Immigration Court 
Liaison Committee and Amicus 
Committee)  

Immigration Legal Counsel to 
Connecticut Public Defenders  

Connecticut Bar Association  

Federal Bar Association   

      When:  Tuesday February 5, 7PM  

     Where:  Fellowship Hall  

Overview: Major players in immigration law include 
the Federal Judiciary, the Department of 
Homeland Security, the Department of 
Justice, and the Department of State. 
No significant immigration reforms have 
been made since 1996. Present 
immigration policies are outdated, 
dangerous, and stratify society. 
Immigration policy and enforcement 
have been highly politicized. Issues 
centered about these topics will be 
explored and developed, with adequate 
time for questions and discussion from 
the audience.  

 
 

 

There will be 
ONE 10 AM WORSHIP SERVICE 

 on February 10 
due to the  

annual meeting (and potluck brunch) 
that will take place 

right after the service. 

 

 

SPECIAL REQUEST 

We have been so fortunate to have some 
families joining us for dinner on Wednesday 
nights so the Dinner Table could use a high 
chair for a toddler and a booster seat, if anyone 
has one to share.  

Please let the office know if you can provide 
either one of these items. Thank you and God 
Bless.   

The Women’s Fellowship would like to take this 
opportunity to thank those of you who 

donated items to be used in the 
SCHOOL KITS for Church World Service.   
From January until April, we will be 

collecting items for HYGIENE KITS and 
need your help in purchasing and donating those items. 
Because of your generosity, 132,096 HYGIENE KITS 
were shipped to Texas, Florida, Cuba, and Puerto Rico 
to meet immediate needs in shelters and affected 
communities in 2017. 
Supplies needed for HYGIENE KITS: 

¶ Hand towels 
¶ Washcloths 
¶ Wide tooth combs 
¶ Finger or toe nail clippers 
¶ Bath size bars of soap in wrappers 
¶ Toothbrushes in package 
¶ Band-aids 

We plan to ship the kits in April.   
Thank you for your help. 

 
Every Tuesday, the Prayer Circle 
group meets to read the names of 
those who need prayers (elderly, ill, 
cancer, spiritual, and thanks for joys) 
requested by the congregation.  If 
you would like to join us for a brief 
devotional and time for offering 

prayers, the time is 9:30-10:30 AM in Hoxie Lounge 
each Tuesday. Names are added from the requests 
made during worship services; however, if you have 
someone (does not have to be a church member) you 
would like to add to the prayer list, please notify the 
church office.  They will receive heart-felt prayers on 
Tuesday morning. 

 
 

White Elephants 
I can't believe it! My mid-size white 
elephant (WE) box is full! How can that be 
since I emptied it just before the bazaar 
about 6 weeks ago? This is the time of year 

I clean out drawers, cabinets and piles. I go through my storage 
boxes and determine what items I will never use - then place 
the unwanted items into the WE box. I noticed some of you are 
already sending treasures our way. Wonderful and thank you! 
Remember we collect year around. Just place items down in the 
lower foyer near the office by the teddy bear. We're on our way 
to another great year! If you need help getting your items to 
the church, contact Jane Stabile, 508 395-1172 for a pickup.  

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://3.bp.blogspot.com/-QpHJInEkELM/ThsPyAEhfBI/AAAAAAAAAl4/UPhZ1riVhEA/s1600/prayer_4461c.gif&imgrefurl=http://consciousnessondemand.blogspot.com/2011/07/healing-prayer.html&h=558&w=489&tbnid=wrMtLnZD4ZB5TM:&zoom=1&docid=lwzfCXigta2ECM&ei=S9a-U9C-KcqOyATXyICoCQ&tbm=isch&ved=0CEMQMyg7MDs4ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=2325&page=6&start=134&ndsp=26
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1/25 Chuck Cummiskey      1/25 Ella McCarty         1/26 Margaret Kolodziej   

1/27 Elizabeth Turco      1/27 Kevin Bugbee-Cassara 1/28 Tina Kelley          

1/29 Janice Allen         1/29 Barbara Yuells       1/29 Nicolas Vellone      

1/29 Barry Keinard        1/30 Lenore Washburn      1/31 Taylor Hurley 

02/01 Shirley Anderson 02/01 Karen Richer 02/02 Patricia Douglas 

02/03 Katherine Ballas 02/03 Laura Benoit 02/04 David Hayes 

02/05 Shawn Edwards 02/05 Keith Tucker 02/06 Bruce Reynolds 

02/07 Benjamin Congdon 02/07 Elizabeth Congdon 02/07 Michael Congdon 

02/07 Douglas McGovern 02/08 David Twombly 02/08 Raymond V Bradley 

02/10  Harold Thomas 02/11 Andrew Menard 02/14 Judith Hayes 

02/16 Esmeralda Kimball 02/16 Mackenzie Lehrman 02/16 Corinne Robinson 

02/16 Robert Schiedler 02/16 Susan Manchester 02/17 Aimee Clarke 

02/17 Brady Clarke 02/17 Thomas Kolodziej 02/19 Collin Green 

02/23 Anna Caswell 02/24 Lillian Dufault 02/25 June McDermott 

02/27 Amy Davis    

If you notice someoneȗs birthday missing from our list, please contact the church office so that we update our info.  Thank you! 

BE A MENTOR AT SK CARES 

January is “National Mentor Month!” There are great opportunities for caring 
people to become mentors right here in our South Kingstown Schools. South 
Kingstown CARES is a non-profit agency with a Mentor Program which 
supports students from kindergarten through twelfth grades who can benefit 
from a responsible adult to be a friend. We train mentors to meet with students 
up to one hour per week on school grounds. Mentors’ schedules, vacations and 
best days to meet are considered when making a match to a student. Mentoring 
does not involve summer months or school vacations. The mentor role is not 
advisory nor academic. It is simply to be a friend with an open mind and to share 
interests and activities with young people.  

According to a recent National Mentoring survey, one third of our nation’s young people are growing up 
without a mentor. For young people who face a variety of risk factors that could lead them to become 
disconnected from school and work, the mentoring effect is linked to significant positive outcomes:  

52% are less likely than their peers to skip a day of school  

55% are more likely to be enrolled in college  

46% are less likely than their peers to start using drugs  

81% are more likely to participate regularly in sports or extracurricular activities  

78% are more likely to volunteer regularly in their communities  

130% are more than twice as likely to say that they held a leadership position in a club or sports team  

90% of respondents said they are interested in becoming mentors  

Mentoring helps students reach their full potential. Currently, the mentor program has twenty unfilled 
requests from teachers, principals and families. If you are inspired to become a mentor, please call the CARES 
office, 360-1304 or complete an application online at skcares.org. You may see the reminder banner posted 
at Belmont’s this month. I look forward to hearing from our caring church community in the coming weeks!  

Debra Zepp, SK CARES Mentor Coordinator 
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Upcoming Worship Services, Meetings, & Events 
at Peace Dale Church 

Thursday, January 24 

6:00 PM Youth Choir Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 

7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Music Room) 

8:00 PM AA Meeting (Community Room) 

Friday, January 25 

9:30 AM Coffee & Conversation (Hoxie Lounge) 

Sunday, January 27 

9:00 AM Contemporary Worship Service 

10:00 AM Fellowship 

11:00 AM Traditional Worship Service with Bell Choir 

12:00 PM Fellowship 

Monday, January 28 

6:30 PM 3 C’s Program Meeting (Fellowship Hall) 

Tuesday, January 29 

9:30 AM Prayer Circle (Hoxie Lounge) 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (Community Room) 

Wednesday, January 30 

4:30 PM Peace Dale Dinner Table (Fellowship Hall) 

6:30 PM Praise Choir Rehearsal (Music Room) 

Thursday, January 24 

6:00 PM Youth Choir Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 

7:00 PM Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Music Room) 

8:00 PM AA Meeting (Community Room) 

Friday, February 1 

9:30 AM Coffee & Conversation (Hoxie Lounge) 

4:00 PM PDCC Youth Event: Homelessness Awareness Sleepout (Church Grounds) 

Saturday, February 2 

4:00 PM Friday – 9:00 AM Saturday PDCC Youth Homelessness Awareness Sleepout (Church Grounds) 

Sunday, February 3 

9:00 AM Contemporary Worship Service 

10:00 AM Fellowship 

11:00 AM Traditional Worship Service 

12:00 PM Fellowship 

Monday, February 4 

6:00 PM Stewardship Meeting (Hoxie Lounge) 

6:30 PM Board of Deacons Meeting (Community Room) 

7:00 PM Board & Committee Meetings (various locations) 

Tuesday, February 5 

9:30 AM Prayer Circle (Hoxie Lounge) 

7:00 PM Social Justice Committee Talk:  Immigration & The Rule Of Law (Fellowship Hall) 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (Community Room) 

Wednesday, February 6 

4:30 PM Peace Dale Dinner Table (Fellowship Hall) 

6:30 PM Praise Choir Rehearsal (Music Room) 
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OUR STAFF IS HERE TO SERVE YOU. 

DESIGNATED MINISTER:  THE REVEREND GARY BAGLEY 
SRMIN@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT:  RACHEL SHELDON  
OFFICE@PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:  ALAN O.W. BARNES 

DIRECTOR OF CHURCH SCHOOL & SR YOUTH:  NICK PENDOLA 

SEXTON:   MARY DEPIETRO 

TODDLER CARE PROVIDER:  LAUREL SMITH 

ORGANIST:   GAYLE KEINARD 

BELL CHOIR DIRECTOR:  SUE HOAGLUND 

261 COLUMBIA STREET, PEACE DALE, RI  

PHONE 401-789-7313 

WEB PEACEDALECHURCH.ORG 

To receive this newsletter by email, click here or forward your email address to the church office. 

PDCC welcomes your input.   

If you have anything to include in the newsletter, please forward to the church office. 

 

 
Follow us on Facebook!  Facebook.com/PeaceDaleChurch/ 

 
 

Hearing loop is installed in our sanctuary to assist those with hearing loss. To 
use, either turn on the T-coil in your hearing aid or use the headphones offered 
table at the back of the sanctuary. 

 

If you have health concerns with communion during this flu season, 
please feel free to partake of the bread only. 

 
Please note that our worship services are recorded. Since the church is a public space, 
we reserve the right to use photos and videos without the expressed written permission 
of those included within the photograph/video. To ensure the privacy of individuals and 
children, images will not be identified using full names or personal identifying information 
without written approval from the photographed subject, parent or legal guardian.  If this 
is of concern to you, please contact the church office.  

 

 

Would you like to share some time in prayer,  
or would you enjoy a pastoral visit? 

If you desire some time in prayer or a pastoral visit, please contact the church office 
or Pastor Gary to schedule a time to get together. Please also be sure to contact the 
church office if you know of  a church member or loved one who is ill, in the hospital, 
or in need of the pastoral visit.  

mailto:office@peacedalechurch.org
mailto:peacedalechurch.org
http://www.peacedalechurch.org/8513-2/
mailto:office@peacedalechurch.org?subject=Info%20for%20inclusion%20in%20newsletter

